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123NET is excited to announce an important project aimed at bringing high-speed internet 
to your community, as a part of the large county-wide broadband project and the public-
private partnership between Allegan County and 123NET*.  

CONSTRUCTION DETAILS 
 
Construction will take place in the right of way, extending 33 feet from the road centerline. 
You may notice construction activities in these areas as we install the necessary 
infrastructure. The process involves laying orange conduit, pulling fiber cables into the 
conduit, and placing white/orange markers along with green pedestals. Please rest assured 
that a restoration crew will follow the construction to ensure the area is returned to its 
original condition. If anything is missed, please call our construction hotline: 616.608.9654. 
 
PROJECT PROGRESS & SERVICE INFORMATION  
 
We have begun construction, and some areas are available for residents to sign up for 
service. (Please check your address on our website to see if your address is active or the 
estimated timeline). The service will begin with a speed of 250Mbps and includes unlimited 
data for $59 per month. If you are interested in this service, please visit 
https://www.123.net/allegan-county/ and click on the "Check Availability” link. If you are in a 
zone with internet service available, you will be able to sign up. You can also call 
888.440.0123 to sign up over the phone.  
 
Thank you for your patience and support as we are working on this significant project. If you 
have any questions or need further information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
123NET GENERAL NUMBER: 888.440.0123 
CONSTRUCTION HOTLINE: 616.608.9654 
CHECK AVAILABILITY: WWW.123.NET/ALLEGAN-COUNTY/ 
 

*This project is being funded in part by federal award number CPFFN0190 awarded to The State of Michigan 
by the U.S. Department of the Treasury through the ROBIN (Realizing Opportunities with Broadband 
Infrastructure and Networks) Grant, plus Allegan County ARPA (American Rescue Plan Act) Funds and 
123NET Capital Investment. 
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A Message from the Allegan County Broadband Project: 
 

Our comprehensive plan to bring high-speed internet to the residents of Allegan County is in process. 
While 123Net will be building fiber to serve over 12,000 residents, there are four other companies 
building grant subsidized fiber. Rural Digital Opportunity Fund grant projects are planned with 
Spectrum, Mercury Broadband and Midwest Energy & Communications (MEC.) Bloomingdale 
Communications is also building fiber with USDA Re-Connect grant funds. 
 
The map below shows the areas for each of these projects. For construction updates, please contact 
your Provider: 

 
Bloomingdale  https://bloomingdalecom.com/ then click Check Address Availability 
Mercury Broadband https://mercurybroadband.com then click Check Availability 
MEC   https://internet.teammidwest.com  
Spectrum   https://www.spectrum.com/cp/build  
 

If you have questions about the project or would like to confirm which provider will be offering 
broadband to you, please email broadband@allegancounty.org or call 269.673.0588. 

 

 
Color Code: (Note – Zones are for 123Net construction project only.)
Light Green – has existing high-speed internet Grey – Midwest Energy & Communications (MEC) 
Yellow plus Dark Orange – 123Net Mint – Mercury Broadband 
Gold/Orange – Bloomingdale Communications Lime - Spectrum 
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